
 

 
 

April 2021 

Temporary closure of Free Settlers Drive and permanent 
closure of Rutherford Avenue from 8 April 2021  

The NSW Government is upgrading Memorial Avenue to ease congestion, improve 
travel times and meet the future transport needs for Sydney’s growing north west.  

Transport for NSW is starting major work on the Memorial Avenue upgrade. The upgrade will help to 
manage current traffic as well as allow for the expected increases in traffic due residential and commercial 
development in the area. 

To allow us to safely build the new upgraded road, we will need to make some changes to traffic 
arrangements in the area.  

In planning this work and these closure, we have consulted closely with all emergency services, Hillsbus, 
The Hills Shire Council other service providers and the Transport Management Centre 

Road closures 
From Thursday 8 April the following road closures will be in place: 

• Free Settlers Drive will be temporarily closed at the intersection with Memorial Avenue until around 
June 2022 

• Rutherford Avenue will be permanently closed to all vehicle through traffic at the intersection with 
Memorial Avenue.  

How will the work affect you? 
Local traffic detours will be in place.   

Road users travelling east can use Pellizzer Boulevard, Florence Avenue, Hector Court and Memorial 
Avenue to access Windsor Road. Road users travelling west can use Pellizzer Boulevard and Balmoral 
Road to access Old Windsor Road.   

We have included a map to show the detour routes. 

Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of traffic controllers and signs.  For the latest traffic 
updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or download the Live Traffic NSW App. 

 

 

 
 



 
2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What are we doing? 
Free Settlers Drive and Rutherford Avenue will be closed to allow work to proceed, including: 

• installing stormwater drainage 
• relocating and installing utilities 
• earthwork and road surface construction.  

Contact us 
If you have any questions about this work or the Memorial Avenue upgrade please contact our project team 
on 1800 784 847 or memorial.avenue@daracon.com.au.  
 
For more information on our projects, visit transport.nsw.gov.au.  

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

Free Settlers Drive and Rutherford Avenue closure detour map 
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